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7:00 PM Quinlan called the meeting to order. Also present was Selectman Jack Esposito and Selectman Howard Brown. 
Eileen Naber noted that the newly installed video camera only shows the backs of people’s heads in the audience. She thinks it would be a good idea for the people in the audience to state their names when speaking. The Board discussed if there is a better place to hang the camera; or possibly moving the Selectmen’s table to a different wall.
The Board reviewed the minutes from 5/22/23. Esposito motioned to accept the minutes of 5/22/23 as written seconded by Brown. Two in favor; one abstention.
The Board discussed the Brook Rd. project; Hansen Bridge Co. has set the footing for one abutment and were scheduled to pour concrete today. Crosby wants to keep the road closed until paving is complete.
The Board went over the summer schedule for their meetings. Starting in July, the Board will meet every other week. Meeting dates will be July 10th; July 24th; August 7th; August 21st and then Tuesday, September 5th.
The Board went over balances in the Highway Block Grant lines.
The Board discussed the ongoing drainage problem on the town green.
Quinlan brought the Board current on the status of the Weston Hill situation. 
Esposito questioned if the Mont Vernon Democrats are meeting this week; if so, they could meet at the school. Brown noted that his wife is the President of the MV Dems and he and she are camping this week, so he does not think so.
The Board discussed installing internal cameras inside the Town Hall. We are waiting on quotes.
The office printer is on its way out; we had Puritan Press come in and service it again this week. There are parts needed that he cannot find; the machine is pretty much obsolete. They will get back to us with a quote for a newer machine.
Esposito noted that the Patriotic Purposes Committee did a fantastic job decorating the War Memorial in town. 
Quinlan spoke of a survey he filled out for NRPC. The NRPC has asked if he will come have discussion with them.
Esposito asked if we’ve gotten any comments or complaints regarding the Blue Bus service. We’ve received nothing at the Town Hall.
7:35PM As there was no further business before the Board, Esposito motioned to adjourn seconded by Brown. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Cleary





